
Response to Governor Newsom Announcement 
 
 

March 12th, 2020 
 
Dear LCS Family, 
  
We know many of you are concerned and curious as to how Lakewood Christian Schools will be 
responding to the Coronavirus in terms of our daily procedures, school and ACSI events, and 
field trips. We are in constant communication with local and state agencies that are providing 
outstanding information to guide us.  We have had meetings with other churches and with other 
schools. Today has been a day of prayer and many meetings with Arbor Road Church pastors, 
those in charge of facilities, and school administration. This letter intends to share the results of 
those meetings with you. In short, as we write this, the situation is manageable and we are 
confident about the plans moving forward. The safety of our community and our partnership with 
you remains our top priority.  
  
Here are our current plans regarding events: 
 

LCS Gala:  Out of an abundance of caution, the foundation has decided to postpone this 
event.  We don’t have details to share about what’s next at this time, so with the event 
on pause, and all the preparation on hold, we will wait with expectant anticipation. What 
we know for sure is that everyone is excited to enjoy this event when the time is right.  
  
8th grade Missions Trip: Again, out of caution, we are postponing this trip. We will 
communicate next steps in the weeks to come. We will be in direct communication with 
our 8th grade families about the details over the next few days. In the meantime, all 8th 
graders should plan on being at school next week.  

Saturday Choir Performance (3/14/20):  Mr. Kell’s choir event at Arbor Road Church 
has been postponed. 
 
ACSI Events: At this time we are scheduled for Math Olympics and the Elementary 
Choir festival in the month of March. We will not be attending these events. We are sorry 
for any disappointment this may cause. We will let you know about other upcoming ACSI 
events as they near. 
  
Future Trips: As we consider Sacramento, D.C. and Alpine Camp we are waiting to 
announce decisions because these trips are further out on the calendar and we are 
hoping to attend. We will keep you informed of any changes. If your family feels 
uncomfortable even now, you can opt out by emailing trips@lcsbears.org.  

 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
Moving on from trips and events, I want to address the questions I am fielding regarding school 
closure. “Will our school close?” My simple answer with the information we have this afternoon 
is “no”. Allow me to unpack that answer.  
  
Our classroom size is an advantage as we are not at the scale of other schools in our area. 
Therefore, we have less risk at this time. However, we do feel it prudent to make certain 
adjustments to be on the safe side. Some examples include live-streaming chapel to be viewed 
by students in their classrooms, and we will have students eat their lunch in classrooms to 
minimize large group exposures. Students will continue to have recess and PE outdoors as 
usual.  
  
While we will take cues from Long Beach Unified School District regarding public health, we feel 
assured in the steps we are taking to keep exposure at a minimum. However, should they make 
the decision to close their campuses, we will do the same. It will be then that we would give you 
details about how we will continue to educate your children.  
  
For now, we can say that our teachers and staff have plans for distance learning via online 
platforms. Our teachers have been creating possible lesson plans should we need them. Our 
administration has been working on what it would take to support that kind of learning at home. 
We understand the burden that closing the school would be on your family’s schedule, 
especially in terms of your job, and we want to be cautious and not reactionary in making such a 
big decision.  
  
Those are the details as far as our school goes, and in conclusion, I wanted to pass along some 
information that was sent to the Arbor Road Church Family from our Lead Pastor, Brent 
Eldridge. In response to the recommendation to suspend gatherings of over 250 people, Arbor 
Road church will be live-streaming one service beginning this Sunday at 10am rather than all of 
us meeting together. Pastor Brent shared a more detailed announcement and this link will 
provide a video sharing the plan. 
  
Finally, as a community of faith, we ultimately rely on God. II Timothy 1:7 reminds us “for God 
gave us a spirit not of fear but of power and love and self-control” and John 14:27 says “Peace I 
leave with you, My peace I give to you; not as the world gives do I give to you. Let not your 
heart be troubled, neither let it be afraid.” We love you all and we know that we will get through 
this as a family! 
 
If you have further questions, feel free to reach out. 
 
Sincerely, 
Brenda Barton & David Gantt 

https://youtu.be/IjNvOiHsEdI

